
School council Trust meeting 

Minutes 

 

Zara and Eze our Head girl and Head boy went with Mrs Lawrence to Wingrove Primary 

School on Wednesday 9th November. The purpose of the meeting was to meet the other 

schools in our trust to find out what their school councils have been up to and to share our 

own goals and achievements.  

First off everyone had to introduce themselves and their role within the school. Zara and Eze 

told everyone that as head boy and head girl they help to:  

• Share pupil voice 

• Organise events around the school such ‘Children in need day’ 

• Lead school council meetings  

Then Zara and Eze told everyone at the meeting that Hawthorn had achieved its ‘Plastic Free 

award’ They then shared some of the things we do as a school in order to achieved this such 

as: children do not bring single use bottles of water into school, all classrooms has a recycling 

bin, batteries are recycled as are pen and glue stick cases.  

The children then shared that the Y6 ties are made from recycled plastic as are the new book 

bags that have been handed out to children in reception.  

 

It was agreed that between now and the next trust meeting that the children would organise 

a litter picking activity in their school.  

 

 

  


